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12 June 2014

MEMORANDUM FOR THE RECORD

Subject: DRAFT minutes for the 12 June 2014 FPOM TDA spill test task group meeting.  

The meeting was held in the Celilo Room at CRITFC.  In attendance:

	Last
	First
	Agency
	Office/Mobile
	Email

	Benner
	Dave
	FPC
	
	dbenner@fpc.org

	Bettin
	Scott
	BPA
	
	swbettin@bpa.gov

	Cordie
	Bob
	NWP-TDA
	
	Robert.p.cordie@usace.army.mil

	Ebner
	Laurie
	NWP
	
	

	Fredricks
	Gary
	NOAA
	503-231-6855
	Gary.fredricks@noaa.gov

	Klatte
	Bern
	USACE-NWP
	503-808-4318
	Bernard.a.klatte@usace.army.mil

	Kostow
	Kathryn
	ODFW
	
	Kathryn.E.Kostow@state.or.us

	Lorz
	Tom
	CRITFC
	
	lort@critfc.org

	Lut
	Agnes
	BPA
	
	axlut@bpa.gov

	Mackey
	Tammy
	NWP
	503-961-5733
	Tammy.m.mackey@usace.army.mil

	Pinney
	Chris
	NWW
	
	

	Popescu
	Corina
	NWP – EIT
	
	Corina.Popescu@usace.army.mil

	Rerecich
	Jon
	NWP
	503-808-4779
	Jonathan.g.rerecich@usace.army.mil

	Sears
	Sheri
	Colville Tribes
	509-634-2118
	sheri.sears@colvilletribes.com 

	Skiles
	Tom
	CRITFC
	503-731-1289
	skit@criftc.org


Ebner, Pinney, Sears called in.

Documents may be found at: http://www.nwd-wc.usace.army.mil/tmt/documents/FPOM/2010/Task%20Groups/Task%20Group%20TDA%20split%20flows/
1. 12 June 2014 Action Items. 

1.1. 
1.2. Get UI tailrace information from previous year’s data.
1.3. Rerecich and Caudill will discuss additional tailrace arrays.
1.4. Figure out travel funding to ERDC.  Status:  Call with NOAA, NWP, and NWW on 6/16 complete.
1.5. Next meeting is after the Avian Task Group which is after the July FPOM meeting.
2. 13 May 2014 Action Items
2.1. Rerecich and Caudill will work on a MOC to get approval to tag Chinook in the AFF during warm temperatures.  No longer needed.
2.2. Fredricks will submit his updated change form.  Completed.
2.3. FPOM subcommittee members will continue to search for design criteria for the east ladder.  Clay and Bell have criteria for fish passage structures but do not state the maximum numbers.
2.4. The task group will meet after the June FPOM meeting. Key discussion topics include the spill test, density calculations in the east ladder, and warm water sampling limitations at the AFF.  
FPOM team search of past radio telemetry work to find information about TD tailrace passage in the fall.  
3. Spill Test.  Not enough blocks for a block test.  Fredricks suggests a short duration spill test with a goal of redistributing 25% of the fish to TDA-N.  Won’t have time for testing a bunch of different spill levels so pick a level that will work.  Use the model to refine the level.  Use the number of days BPA will give for the test.  After proving fish can be redistributed, then have the in-depth discussion about how many is too many fish in the fishway and develop a trigger for the operation.  Fredricks figures a five day test with spill between 10-30kcfs.  The test is just to see what works.  BPA isn’t saying no to the test, but they aren’t saying yes until they know how much and for how long.  
3.1. Ebner said 6-7kcfs in Bay 2 and 4.5kcfs in Bay 1.  This would provide a good signature into the thalweg.  
3.2. The duration wouldn’t be 24 hours.  It might be an hour before daylight and go for a negotiable number of hours.   
3.3. How many days are needed to see a 25-30% shift in fish passage?  
3.4. No concerns about fallback from TDA-N.  Fredricks is more concerned about crowding then fallback, especially if the spill is only about 12kcfs.  
4. Density calculations for TDA-E.  This question will be discussed after we figure out if we can move fish from TDA-E to TDA-N with a limited amount of spill.    Fredricks guessed that the trigger will likely be greater than 25K but a lot will depend on what Project Fisheries sees in the ladders.  Would it be possible to use a camera to see fish behavior across the pool?  Fredricks said we won’t be able to prove it will be a problem but why would we not see it as a problem?  
5. Warm water sampling in the AFF?  Rerecich pointed out that we have temperature criteria at the AFF which may result in not enough fish tagged.  If temperatures this year are similar to last year, we would miss tagging the beginning and peak passage for chinook.  We should also consider the operation of the AFF under high temp extremes with large numbers of fish.  Bettin asked what is being taken from the existing study by using some of the tags for the TDA spill test.  Fredricks said he doesn’t want to alter the adult study at this time.  
5.1. Generally agreed that we couldn’t tag enough Chinook without running into AFF temperature criteria.  The TG didn’t want to weaken the steelhead study nor did they want to touch relaxing the AFF temperature criteria.
6. RT info for fall TDA tailrace passage.  Do we have tailrace data so we know how far downstream we need to see an effect at the model.  The U of I draft report for adult work in 2013sent out by Rerecich  may have some approach information but not likely to have the level of detail we want with lower total river Q and smaller spill volumes to capture the locations where fish cross over.   Past reports may have tailrace movement in the fall. 
6.1. Can additional arrays be installed to get the movement of the fish across the tailrace?
7. Tribal fishing timing adjustments?  Bettin pointed out that tribal fishing could help with the delivery of the fish by putting nets in the different pools on differing days.  This could help shave the peak off the passage.  While adjusting tribal fishing could be difficult, it is possible.  Right now harvest season is determined by run size/timing.  Changing the season would require a pre-season determination of take for each pool.  
8. ERDC trip.  Ebner said the process to get the money to ERDC is going.  Trip is currently scheduled for 25-29 August.   
8.1. What river flow is needed for the model?  80
 – 150 kcfs would be appropriate.  Ebner would like the extremes.  Bettin and Fredricks suggested a low of 80
 kcfs and a high of 150 kcfs.  Bettin suggested looking at what the peak is.  
8.2. Ebner suggests four different scenarios.  These will be observed at the start and end of each day.  The trip should be about two days for TDA spill test.  Ebner clarified that once the river flow is set, there would be an hour at the end of each day for the group to look at different spill patterns/volume.
8.3. NOAA is currently homebound.  NOAA can’t take funds from NWP, but there may be NWW elements as well at ERDC so there is a potential for travel funds to come from NWW.  
�I had 100 and 150 in my notes.  I know we talked about 80 but I thought we decided 100 would be the low. Maybe we should look at some ops data??


�100?
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